Our ref:

HJO/KBR

24th September 2020



Dear Parents/Carers,

Firstly, I would like to express my sincere thanks to you for your support in ensuring your child has come back to school, in full uniform and properly equipped, and ready to get back to their learning with a positive attitude. We have now completed one complete cycle of our new 2-week timetable and the students and staff are beginning to feel comfortable in our new routines. We have been especially pleased to see the responsible way our whole community has adopted the necessary measures for our Covid-19 risk assessments, including staggered start and end times, separate arrangements for 'bubble' lunches and frequent hand sanitisation.

It has become apparent to us over the past two weeks that many families are still feeling uncertain of how to proceed in the event that their child may feel ill with cold and flu like symptoms. We are attaching a simple flow chart which we hope will be simple to follow in these circumstances. It is more important than ever that we have good communications between school and home and we urge you to stay in touch with us at all times if your child has to miss school. Therefore, please ensure that we have up to date contact details for your child. This can be done via the SIMs Parent App.

We will be in touch again in due course, with further details of the academy's contingency planning in case of increased restrictions in Weston-super-Mare, or in the case of a bubble closure. In the meantime, please do contact us if you have any queries or concerns about the school's arrangements for the coronavirus pandemic. You can email us on info@hansprice.org.uk or telephone the school and ask for a call back from your child's tutor or college leader.

Yours sincerely

Mrs H Jones Vice Principal















